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 Ospreys are one of our most resilient 
species of raptors. Nationally, the 
population has more than doubled 
since the elimination of DDT.  The 
species was one of the first studied on 
a large scale to bring contaminant 
issues into focus.  Because of their 
place atop the aquatic food web they 
remain an important sentinel species.     
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From the Director  

Dear Friends, 

     In October 2015 we found ourselves making last minute newsletter edits to 

address an epic flood event.  October 2016 brought us another storm in the form of 

Hurricane Matthew.  Then a November storm in the form of the election outcome.  

Once again I find myself rewriting; this time to address the political storm.   

     To say turbulent times are coming for conservation is, at the least, a monumental 

understatement.      

     There are still many unknowns at this point. What is clear is that with an 

incoming administration that is not likely to prioritize conservation of our natural 

resources in its agenda, it will fall to the citizens who care about conservation and 

our public lands and organizations like ours to step up.   

     We are blessed to be part of an incredibly strong conservation community here in 

the Lowcountry.  Partnerships within this community and our combined strength 

will now, more than ever before, be the driving force to keep conservation initiatives 

moving forward.          

     Regardless of the political climate we will always look for common ground and 

understanding with our elected representatives.  We do have elected officials who 

will continue to support conservation and we will continue to strengthen those 

relationships.  We will continue to make it clear that Lowcountry citizens value our 

natural resources and will accept nothing less than our waterways, our fisheries, our 

clean air and our wildlife being protected.   

     There are no magic words or strategies.  There is simply a lot of hard work ahead.  

The voice for conservation of our natural resources must be strong and loud.  In the 

end conservation comes down to the choices each of us makes in our lives every 

day. The kind of consumers we choose to be, choosing to engage in critical 

conservation issues, and the values we instill in the next generation.   

     People choosing to engage in critical issues impacting our forest and refuges and 

our communities will make the difference.  Because of this I see citizen engagement 

as one of our highest priorities in the coming year.   

     You will see many good things your support has made possible on the following 

pages and I hope that will be cause for optimism.  None of this work happens 

without your engagement and support.  We cannot make a difference without you 

and we truly do need your support now more than ever.  Enough said.    

With deepest 

appreciation and best 

wishes for a safe and 

happy holiday season, 

 

     Grace 

Grace Lynch Gasper 

Executive Director  
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!ƴŘȅ 5ŀȅ 

¶ !ǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ bƻǊǘƘ 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ōƛǊŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ ƴŜǎǘ ƻǊ ŦŜŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘǎΦ 

¶ CƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǾŜƴ Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ƳƛƎǊŀǘƻǊȅ 
ǿŀǘŜǊŦƻǿƭ ŘŜǇŜƴŘ ƻƴ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘǎ ŀǎ 
ǊŜǎǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŀǊŜŀǎΦ рлΣллл 
ŘŜǇŜƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ !/9 .ŀǎƛƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭƭȅΦ  

¶ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘǎ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƻƴƭȅ ŀōƻǳǘ р҈ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴŘ ǎǳǊŦŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǿŜǊ пу 
ǎǘŀǘŜǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ом҈ ƻŦ Ǉƭŀƴǘ 
ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎΦ  

¶ !ƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ōǳȅƛƴƎ ŦŜŘŜǊŀƭ 
ŘǳŎƪ ǎǘŀƳǇǎΦ  CŜŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ƳƛƎǊŀǘƻǊȅ ōƛǊŘ ƘǳƴǝƴƎ ǎǘŀƳǇǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŀǝƻƴΦ  
¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƘǳƴǘŜǊ ǘƻ ōǳȅ 
ƻƴŜΦ  {ǘŀƳǇǎ Ŏƻǎǘ Ϸнр ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ŀǘ ²ŀŎŎŀƳŀǿ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ wŜŦǳƎŜ 
όƻǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ¦{ CƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜύΦ    

Habitat restored on Cape Romain and ACE Basin 

National Wildlife Refuges  

     The rice culture of the 1700s and 1800s 
permanently altered the Lowcountry 
landscape.  Wetlands were  cleared for 
planting and impoundments and water 
control structures were built to harness 
tidal waters for crop irrigation.  Today 
these former rice fields are critical habitat 
for thousands of migrating and 
overwintering waterfowl.  

     The same systems of impoundments 
and water control structures that 
provided for crop irrigation became tools 
for land managers and biologists to 
control water levels for optimal 
waterfowl habitat throughout the  
seasons.   

     These former rice fields are now some 
of the most important waterfowl habitat 
in North America and our Lowcountry 
wildlife refuges  play a key role in 
protecting and managing these places.  
Maintaining these critical areas is no 
easy, or inexpensive, task.   

     Your support allowed Friends of 
Coastal South Carolina to contribute 
partner support to two North American 
Wetlands Conservation Act (NAWCA) 
grant proposals that  included protection 
and restoration of critical wetland habitat 
on Bulls Island in Cape Romain National 
Wildlife Refuge and at ACE Basin 
National Wildlife Refuge.   

     The two projects enhanced over  1,424    
acres of wetlands on the refuges and 
benefited nine priority waterfowl species 
and 29 species of shorebirds that depend 
not only on salt marsh habitat and tidal 
flats but also these wetlands.  

     This project is also a great illustration 
of the power of partnerships.  The 
Charleston County Greenbelt Program, 
Ducks Unlimited, Pee Dee Land Trust, 
and The Nature Conservancy all 
contributed partner, in -kind or direct 
financial support to the proposal that 
made these projects possible.      

      

Another record year for sea turtle 

nesting on Cape Romain National 

Wildlife Refuge  

     Although Cape Romain National 
Wildlife Refuge has only 10% of the 
suitable nesting habitat for Loggerhead 
Sea Turtles in the state of South Carolina 
it can receive up to 40% of the stateõs 
nests.  This year was another record 
nesting year with over 2,500 nests laid on 
the Refugeõs beaches.    

      

     You helped us provide over $10,000 in 
support for Cape Romainõs nest 
protection efforts this year.  Without this 
work as many as two-thirds of the nests 
laid on the refuge would be lost to rising 
tides and predators.  You helped the 
Refugeõs dedicated staff and volunteers 
give a lot of hatchlings a chance to make 
it to the sea!  Read more about Cape 
Romainõs nest protection efforts at http://

www.sccoastalfriends.org/programs/species -
and-habitat-management-support/  

5ǊΦ wŜƎ 5ŀǾŜǎ 
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A Day in the Salt Marsh  

ñWhen one tugs at a single thing in 

nature, he finds it attached to the rest of 

the worldò John Muir. 

     There is no better place to prove this 
quote true than in the salt marsh.  There 
is also no better place to learn to be a 
scientist.   

     It occurred to us that we often tell you 
about the philosophy behind our 
education programs, we give you 
snapshots of programs, but rarely do we 
tell you what a day in the field is really 
like.  Please enjoy a day in the salt marsh.  

     Itõs 9:30 am and the bus from 
Andrews Elementary School in 
Georgetown County pulls up.  Forty kids 
who are participating in the eight lesson 
Earth Stewards program file off.  Today 
we are on the edge of the salt marsh and 
maritime forest in the Francis Marion 
National Forest (our only national forest 
containing salt marsh habitat!).  Many of 
the kids on the bus have never been in 
the salt marsh before.  Todayõs science 
lesson is about the interconnectivity 
among all the living and nonliving 
things in an ecosystem and about how 
scientists study populations in large 
areas.  We review a few rules for staying 
safe in the field and then begin our hike 
through the maritime forest to the marsh.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    We stop along the trail to look for       
signs of wildlife and talk about the 
biodiversity (an important word in the 

fifth grade science vocabulary) of the 
forest.  One time when we stop, we 
stand quietly with our eyes closed 
and just listen (scientists must use all 
their senses in the field).    
 

     Finally!  We reach the marsh. We 
take out our field journals and begin 
a page for todayõs studies. We talk 
about four really important things the 
marsh does; itõs a nursery where 
many young animals grow up, itõs a 
sponge that absorbs storm water, itõs 
a filter that cleans water and itõs an 
important resting and feeding place 
for many species.  We review the 
limiting factors (more vocabulary) in 
ecosystems.  We make a note in our  
journals that the limiting factors in 
ecosystems are food, water, space and 
shelter.   
     Today we are studying a species 
that is an important foundation of  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

the salt marsh food web, and an 
important indicator of the health of the 
ecosystem, the fiddler crab.  Following 
best scientific practices (another fifth 
grade science standard) we begin with a 
hypothesis about the number of crabs in 
the marsh, followed by data collection, 
counting crab burrows using one meter 
transects.  At the end of the experiment 
we will make a conclusion based on data 
we collected.  We also learn what a 
powerful tool math can be, and how 
scientists use math to solve big problems, 
as we used a few simple calculations to 
predict the number of crabs present in 
30,000 acres of marsh; something that 
would be important to know if, as a 
scientist, you were trying to determine 
the overall health (or change in the 
health) of an ecosystem.   
     As we work among all the biotic and 
abiotic factors (more vocabulary) that 
make up the marsh ecosystem we also 
have a lot of fun digging through the 
pluff mud to see what we can find.  

tƘƻǘƻǎΥ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎǘƻƴ 

/ƻƭƭŜƎƛŀǘŜ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭǘ ƳŀǊǎƘ  


